
    November 03, 2021 

MS. MARTSELOS 
MLA, THEBACHA 

Oral Question 717-19(2) Disaster Navigator Recommended for Flooded Communities 

This letter is in follow-up to the Oral Question you raised on May 28, 2021 regarding 
assistance for victims of flooding in Fort Simpson and Jean Marie River. During our exchange, 
I committed to providing pathfinder personnel to provide support directly in the affected 
communities as well as to contacting Chief Antoine to discuss the situation. 

I can confirm that two pathfinders have been deployed to provide service on the ground for 
all flooded areas. I can also confirm that I have been in direct contact with Chief Antoine and 
that communication on the situation is ongoing. The Government of the Northwest Territories 
is committed to providing the assistance that our residents need in response to this disaster. 

Thank you. 

Caroline Cochrane 
Premier 

c. Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
Legislative Coordinator, Executive and Indigenous Affairs
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